November 19, 2004

Oak Bluffs Emergency Management Director

Peter Martell

P.O. Box 2370

Oak Bluffs, Ma. 02557

Dear Ms Grant,

The Dukes County Emergency Management Agency representative of the Martha’s Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association (MVEMDA), (an Island association comprised of the Emergency Managers from 5 of the 6 towns of Martha’s Vineyard, the Wampanoag tribe of Gay Head, Aquinnah, and the Red Cross) would like to invite you to a presentation by the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency (MEMA). This presentation will outline the formation of a Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC).  After which, representatives from many disciplines across the island can decide whether it would be worthwhile to form an LEPC. The presenters will be from the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency and the EPA. Attendees will be from the 6 Island towns, Regional Agencies, State Agencies, and local industries.

 LEPC’s are state mandated entities that are primarily used for hazardous materials identification and planning response to hazardous material accidents.  LEPC’s are mandatory for each town but the state is encouraging a grouping of towns together, especially for the delivery of grants and training.

LEPC’s are formed by grouping representatives from 7 of 13 disciplines.

 They are:

Elected state/local official(s),      Law Enforcement,     Emergency Medical Services,                           Emergency Management (civil defense),     Firefighting,     Health,       Local Environmental,     Hospital,      Transportation Personnel,             Broadcast and print media,      Community Groups,                                 Owners and operators of facilities using hazardous materials,     and Public Works.

LEPC’s can involve representatives from all 13 disciplines, but a minimum of 7 is required for formation.

LEPC’s usually start as a planning tool for responding to hazardous material accidents. However, it has become increasingly evident that having a community planning committee that works across 7 to 13 separate disciplines can plan or at least talk about a multitude of other disasters that can destroy or seriously paralyze a community.

We are particularly interested in your participation as a representative in forming the island LEPC because of your involvement in    Emergency Management Planning and Implementation and because you fit the above category of  Emergency Management (civil defense).          

I will call you to set up an appointment to answer any of your questions and we hope you’ll attend this presentation on Dec 6th, at 1pm at the West Tisbury Fire House.

Thank You,

Chuck Cotnoir, 

Dukes County representative to the Martha’s Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association

